Town of Mecan Regular meeting -December 15th, 2021

December 15th 2021 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 5:30 p.m..
Present: Michael Raddatz, Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll, and Valorie Schable.

Minutes from November 11th, 2021 Regular meeting were read by Caroline Gemoll. Motion to approve
minutes by Tom Breiling , 2nd by Brandon Frazer. Passed.

Valorie Schable read the treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on file by Michael Raddatz,
2nd by Tom Breiling. Passed.

Election workers to be approved for the 2022 - 2024 years Bonnie Carpenter, Irene Palmer, Sharon
Ahles, Rachael Kaster, Edith Uduluch, Luann Zieman Jessica Corliss and Valorie Schable  Passed

Princeton Fire department emergency meeting - New truck discrepancy on what is needed on the truck.
But the total price without the options will go down $48,320 less. Will be $430,899 and order will go in and
should be done early 2023, but chassi will need to be paid this summer.

Town security computers, Michael stated that he received notice that he was being charged you for
Microsoft security firewall and this was a scam, but they did not get any information. He had an IT person
look at his computer.

WTA meeting - Valorie talked to the bank and stated that we can have the room, we will need to provide
insurance. She also talked with the church and stated that we can have the hall for $25.00 or $50 if we
do not take the trash. The only thing is that if there is a funeral, the funeral will take precedence. Tom
will check with the American Legion to see if we. Tom stated that the American Legion will charge $25.
Caroline suggested having chicken and Brandon would make a barbecue. Once we have a time and
place we confirm the menu and what is needed.

Highway billing - Discussion on mowing costs. Went over the pricing from the County 2021, it was $9115
for mowing. The November bill for October mowing was $4342. Then September was billed for $2867.
Last year the County only mowed once.

Valorie wanted to know if we are getting new bids for lawn mowing. Contract was for one year. We will
need to look for bids. Caroline is not happy with the invoices and that they are mowing more than we
wanted. We require two times a month and they have been billing three times a month.

Caroline stated that she received information on insurance changes, we will have Jesse our insurance to
be on the agenda for our January meeting to explain. Our insurance is also up for renewal.

Tom Breiling wanted to know if the town would purchase a snow blower to do the sidewalk and near the
parking to get it better. Motion to approve the purchase of a snow blower for the town hall not to exceed
$1000 by Michael Raddatz, seconded by Tom Breiling.

Vouchers 166-174 Motion to approve vouchers 166-174 by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling.
Passed.

Next meeting will be Wednesday January 12th at 6:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned 7:22 p.m.



